

St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

1. Rep's Updates
2. Matters Arising from Updates
3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes
4. Items for Discussion
5. Any Other Business

1. Rep's Update:

Reetz:

- Met Thea about welfare review - have some papers and solid information on Junior Deans training issue;
- Edited Junior Deans survey & ben sent it out to the JCR - collecting responses in progress;
- Went for meetings with Ben P for interview helpers issue - emergency JCR meeting went well;
- Met Arlene from the Development Office with Hanna about careers event;
- Currently in the midst of collecting data for careers rep roles & responsibilities from other colleges - most colleges do access emails separately from academic affairs and careers emails;
- FINALLY sent out my newsletter email

Tom:

- Met with Rahele about meat free Mondays. College will be more willing to listen if they can use fish as a substitute;
- Organised rooms for OUSU training

Hanna:

- Talked to Arlene from the Development Office with Reetz about careers event opportunities and the University Alumni network

Fabio:

- Completed budget and sent it out;
- Met with Finance Office;
- Went to Finance Committee Meeting

Ben:

- I sorted "Luke Jackson-Ross Gate", that being the issue with the pay for the interview

helpers this year. Thank you to all the committee members that attended the Emergency Meeting on Wednesday evening;

- I attended academic committee, at which it became increasingly apparent that the college are going to carefully consider becoming an MCR heavy college. From an information perspective, the MCR now is made up of 401 grads to 428 undergrads. Also of note from the Outreach report from 2015-16 is that 27% of the college's outreach work is undertaken with independent schools - a rather concerning figure;
- I sent the second in what should become a series of careers updates;
- I sorted the helpers for the school visit this week

Ben and Tirzah:

- Ben collected welfare supplies from OUSU

Li Chen:

- Nothing to report

Dan:

- Delivered some lube and condoms

Jack and Lydia:

- Film night cancelled

Laura:

- Sorted a college comedy night in 4th week;
- Lots of ball stuff

Gonzalo:

- Chat with Domestic Bursar about waste clearance patterns (recycling bins in general areas being cleaned Monday mornings), and about the feasibility of individual recycling bins in MTB & RTB (not possible apparently, would require much effort from the scouts etc.)
- Sent out info about Switch Off Ambassador training and about Zero Waste week

Charlie:

- Gathering info about Gym-provements

Daniel:

- Nothing to report

Katie:

- Forwarded risk assessment forms for the photography to Colin Bailey

2. Matters Arising from Updates

3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes

4. Items for Discussion

Item a. Bubblegum (Reetz)

- Mobile payment app, they want us to get involved;
- They have sent us a contract;
- Ben P will read the contract and summarise to us

Item b. Diverse committee lunch/tea thing? (Reetz)

- St John's is doing a Thursday night event to increase diversity within JCR committees;
- Reetz will do it on a midweek night in a Maplethorpe kitchen as well, so people interested in being on the committee can talk to her, on condition they come from a non-traditional background;
- Will do a relaxed event and then a separate committee event in week 4 as well so any potential candidates can talk to the committee

5. Any Other Business